Proposal for a Funded NARALO Workshop
Dear members of the NARALO:

Attached below is the form required by ICANN Staff to allow for the funding of community activities.  I am proposing a two-day contingency planning workshop in advance of the launch of new gTLDs designed to arrive at recommendations on how to best protect our community from the potentially adverse impacts that may arise as new gTLDs go live.  Please review this form and the plan therein, and let me have your feedback on the list.

Thanks,

Danny Younger

Procedure for Expenditure of Funds for At-Large Community Activities

The procedure outlined below applies to the expenditure of ICANN funds for activities of the At-Large Community, except for travel to and from ICANN meetings for ALAC members.

General Requirements

1. Submit funding requests (via email using form included below) to At-Large staff forty-five days before the activity for which funds are requested occurs; requests on shorter notice can be made (for example, if a critical meeting was called with shorter notice), and staff will make every effort to process them, but may not be able to do so.

2. Requests for funds should contain all the required information in order to be considered (using form included below).

3. Email requests to staff@atlarge.icann.org (staff will confirm receipt).

Processing of Funding Requests
1. At-Large staff will:
1) determine if request is an appropriate expenditure under the At-Large    
               budget; 
2) confer with appropriate ALAC members and/or RALO members to 
               determine advisability of expenditure; 
3) (if funding request is deemed appropriate) submit it to senior ICANN 
               staff for approval; 
           4) notify requestor and ALAC/RALO of approval/denial.

2. In determining the advisability of an expenditure, staff will be guided by input from the ALAC for expenditures related to ALAC activities, and by the RALO for expenditures relating to a region’s At-Large activities.

3. Funding requests are subject to the availability of funds, which can be affected by revenue fluctuations, budget processes, and changes in ICANN expenditure policies.

Information Required in Request for Funding (Funding Request Form)
1. The requester (the ALAC Committee, a RALO/RALO governing entity, one or more ALSes, an individual ALAC member):

The North American Regional At-Large Organization 
2. A description of the activity or project. This narrative should be sufficient for the reader to clearly understand the intent of the project, and how it advances At-Large goals:

The ICANN Strategic Plan recognizes the value of contingency planning and exercises; the NARALO recognizes that prior gTLD launches gave rise to issues that impacted the broader community and that new gTLD launches are planned (which have the potential to adversely impact the community we represent).
Accordingly, the NARALO has determined that in order to honor its obligations under the ICANN bylaws, namely  “to serve as the main forum and coordination point for public input to ICANN in it’s geographic region” and to “consider and provide advice on the activities of ICANN, insofar as they relate to the interests of individual Internet users”, it will be necessary to engage in contingency planning/exercises in order to constructively assist and facilitate (through policy and/or implementation advice) the orderly, timely and predictable launch of new gTLDs.

This NARALO workshop will engage in “tabletop exercises” designed to test for potential new gTLD launch implementation flaws that could potentially negatively impact the registrant, consumer and/or user community.  

The workshop will consider:

· whether the current process is amenable to gaming by registrars
· the risks to the consumer associated with Vertical Integration
· the possible re-emergence of the domain tasting phenomenon
· risks associated with the current lack of articulated graduated sanctions in the current Applicant Guidebook
· issues associated with the Independent Objector procedures
· the lack of any policy governing domain name speculation and/or warehousing by registrars
· front-running scenarios
· potential issues associated with pre-registration practices
3. The beginning and ending date(s) of the project or activity, or date of the meeting:

This will be a two-day workshop to be held at the ICANN offices in Washington , DC commencing on the morning of Saturday, February 19, 2011 at 9AM.  The workshop will conclude by 4 PM the following day.
4. The participants in the project or meeting:

Members of the NARALO 
5. The objective of the project, or intended outcome of the meeting:

Contract loopholes and/or policy omissions can be the bane of organizational endeavors; just as the lack of any screening or verification in the .info Sunrise period led to serious abuses, including an unusually high number (43%) of registrations that had to be cancelled or transferred, so too can new process issues potentially impact the roll-out of new gTLDs.  
The objective of this project is to (1) identify any outstanding issues associated with the new gTLD launch cycle that may adversely impact the user experience; and (2) to provide relevant parties with guidance on the best manner by which these issues may be addressed.   
6. The project plan, or meeting agenda, if available:

Day One:
· Introductions

· Presentation on prior TLD launch-related issues

· Table-top exercises (akin to those utilized in the 2009 Joint ICANN-             
gTLD Registry Continuity Exercise)

Day Two:

· Scenario Assessments

· Drafting of Recommendations
___________________________________________________

7. A budget for the activity, project or meeting, which shall contain:

a. In the case of a project:

i. Reasonable detail as regards the costs associated with each 
   phase of the project or activity, sufficient for an individual who has 
   no previous knowledge of the activity or project to understand the 
   costs associated with the request.

ii. The dates by which any individual payments must be made;

iii. The contact information of all those who are to receive funds as 
      a part of the project

b. In the case of a meeting or activity:

i. A list of participants, and an estimation of total travel costs for 
   each participant;

ii. Where meeting space or technical requirements are necessary to  
    the meeting; the costs associated with them, and contact 
    information associated with those to receive payment;

· List of participants to be enumerated here
· North American travel/lodging costs (to be determined by ICANN Travel Staff) will be listed here
· No rental costs associated with the use of ICANN office space
· Costs for meals (to be determined by ICANN Meetings staff) will be listed here 
· No technical requirements anticipated
· Total Budget Requirement to be listed here.
Procedure by Which ICANN Shall Decide to Fund the Request

1. Upon receipt of the request, ICANN shall acknowledge receipt of it within three (3) business days.

2. Within three (3) weeks of confirmation of a complete request, ICANN shall request additional information, if needed, or advise whether or not the request will be funded.

3. Where ICANN decides not to fund the request, it shall provide an explanation of the reasons why.

Responsibilities of Requestor
1. Comply with ICANN expenditure and reimbursement policies.

2. Send an email to the RALO or ALAC (as appropriate) and At-Large staff within two (2) weeks of the funded activity or project reporting on the outcome and benefits to the At-Large community, in sufficient detail such that someone not attending the meeting, or not involved in the activity or project, could reasonably be expected to understand its context of and value to At-Large and ICANN.

Source:  https://st.icann.org/data/workspaces/alac/attachments/icann_p_ps:20091214090616-0-30479/original/Procedure%20for%20Allocation%20of%20Funds%20to%20At%20Large%20Community%20Activities%20FINAL.pdf 
Prior Staff Commentary on Regional Funding Requests

Email letter in response to the minutes of the Finance and Budget SC

Sent to the ALAC Internal List by Denise Michel [denise.michel@icann.org] on Wed 3/10/2007

Dear Committee Members:

Thank you for your interest in providing input to ICANN's budget. I would like to take this opportunity to clarify the processes involved in developing budgets and managing expenditures of ICANN funds.

It is worth reiterating ICANN's often-stated encouragement to the At-Large community to provide input to the budget process, in particular by suggesting work programs for inclusion in the budget that staff prepares each year. Input from the ALAC Budget and Finance Committee is welcomed in this respect. A proposed ICANN budget developed by staff will be reviewed by the Board Finance Committee and posted for public comment. The budget

will then be finalized and approved by ICANN's Board. 

I also should reiterate the fundamental point that ICANN's budget is managed, and all expenditures made, by ICANN Staff. It is staff's responsibility to manage funds in a manner that is consistent with ICANN's requirements and processes.

In this vein, I would like to clarify some points raised by the ALAC Finance and Budget Committee (included below):

1) The ALAC, as volunteers, cannot decide whether or not a program or project will be funded by ICANN. Decisions on expenditures are made by staff following the Board-approved ICANN budget and ICANN Operating Plan. That said, once again I want to reiterate that the ALAC's input, as well as that of the broader At-large community and in particular the RALO

leadership, is welcomed and will be very carefully reviewed and considered.

2) It is not for the ALAC to determine what shall be included in ICANN's budget for At-Large. Again, At-Large input is encouraged when the proposed budget is developed (as outlined above).

3) It is not in keeping with ICANN's bottom-up approach for the ALAC to attempt to centralize and make decisions about whether or not to approve a budget or expenditure proposal from an At-Large region. Staff welcomes all input on developing the budget and a staff process is in place to address At-Large spending requests. These proposals, of course, should be shared with the ALAC and broader At-Large community for comment.

4) The current form and process that staff instituted to address At-Large spending requests was designed for the use of At-Large community members requesting funding for an activity that is not detailed in the approved budget. It is not designed for proposing items for approval by the ALAC.

5) The budget for the next fiscal year won't be developed for several months (the Strategic Plan and Operating Plan will be finalized first).

If the community wishes to send proposals to the staff now, there is of course nothing wrong with that - input and suggestions of this nature are always welcomed - but the staff will be able to continually receive suggestions for budgeted work for the next four months or so.

As always, ICANN staff will keep the ALAC, RALOs and At-Large community apprised of ICANN's budget process and encourages their input.

Please let me, or Nick, know if you have any questions.

Regards,

Denise

Denise Michel

Vice President, Policy Development

ICANN www.icann.org
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